	Dearne and District Football club
	AGM MEETING

DATE: 10th July 2011



	Attendees
	Apologies

	Kerry Hand
	KH
	Corrie Winks
	CW

	Matt Oxley
	MO
	
	

	Helen Leyshon
	HL
	
	

	Ray Bacon
	RB
	
	

	Shaun Nowel
	SN
	
	

	Nic Hall
	NH
	
	

	Jason Gomersann
	JG
	
	

	Gareth Cooper
	GC
	
	

	Louise Clark
	LC
	
	

	Tom Ray
	TR
	
	

	Steve Holmes
	SH
	
	

	Andy Clayton
	AC
	
	

	Jo Jenkins
	JJ
	
	

	Tony Jamasb
	TJ
	
	

	Sharon Scott
	SS
	
	


Arrangements for the running of the meeting: 

chairman Steve Holmes has been asked by the executive committee to chair the meeting. All attendees were given the opportunity to oppose this arrangement or to nominate an alternative chairperson for the meeting. No objections or other nominations were proposed.  

1.       ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

Nomination from executive committee – Steve Holmes 

No other nominations. 

Steve was elected unanimously. 

2.       CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME  

3.       APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 Received from Corrie Winks. 

4.       MINUTES OF AGM 2010 

 Proposed as an accurate record by Andy Clayton, Seconded by Ray Bacon. 

Approved unanimously. 

 5.       MATTERS ARISING 

 None 

 6.       SECRETARY’S REPORT – Overview of club and youth development plan for next twelve months. 

 Circulated & no comments or questions. 
7.       HEAD COACH REPORT. 

Verbal report highlighted the following: 

Previous season success and development of new under eights and under sevens teams.

New players, still transitional 

Training has been well supported 

Availability of goalkeepers still an issue – a few short. Opened to the AGM for suggestions and all club members asked to identify potential new additions to the club. 

There were no questions for the Head Coach. 
8.       FUND RAISING/SPECIAL EVENT REPORT 

Circulated and no questions  

9.      TREASURER’S REPORT 
People made aware of written report. The following points were then highlighted verbally. 

Made a profit of £866.28, which is currently available. 
Budgeted to maintain annual subs to ensure each team pays £40 per month towards central funds as per agreement at previous years AGM (2010). 

Training tops to be suggested – Jason Gomersall 

Attention brought to debtors list. 

There were no further questions of the treasurer. 

 1O. APPROVE ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 
The meeting was not in position to approve as they had not yet been audited. 

Louise Clark proposed to accept subject to audit. Jo Jenkinson seconded. There were no objections. 

 11. SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR SEASON 2011/12 

 As per agreement at 2010/11 AGM match subs will remain at £1.50 and training subs will increase to £1.50. No further comments or questions arising. 

 12.      YOUTH SECTION UPDATE 

Our current youth side are about to start their last season as U16s. At the end of the season we will discuss whether they progress to an Adult team. Steve Holmes would like to someone to start new team at U11s. Executive committee are pursuing other youth side options and will continue to do so throughout this season. WE currently only have one team at under 14 and they would remain at under 14 at the end of the year if the older players decide to move on.

 13.      ELECTION OF CLUB OFFICERS
a.    Vice Chairman Exec committee nomination Andy Clayton. Approved unanimously. A short speech of thanks was given by Andy. 

b.     Exec committee nomination Club Secretary Antonio Jamasb  – Antonio Jamasb placed thanks on behalf of the exec for Jo Jenkinson’s work over the last 2 seasons. 

C.    Fixture Secretary was not filled. Role would pass to club secretary with support of team coaches. Approved unanimously. 
D.   Treasurer Louise Clark nominated by executive committee. Approved unanimously. 

E.   Child Welfare Officer Sharon Scott nominated by executive committee. Approved unanimously. 

F.  Equipment Officer Tom Ray nominated by executive committee. Approved unanimously.

AOB 

Jo Jenkinson – Dearne & District JFC proposed to be a standard chartered league which will mean club will need to be a standard chartered club. As part of this will need to have a club welfare officer who will need to be properly trained and to meet other requirements for which guidance would be provided by Sheffield FA.  We need to ensure all coaches and certifications are up to date.
We need to ensure all coaches have Safe Guarding the 
Child Certificate and first Aid Certificate. Jo will collate. Coaches should contact 0845 218080 to check whether their certificates are still in date.

Under 11’s is 9 a side within Millennium league, with teams submitted before cut off. The date is to be confirmed at the next meeting.

Confirmation is required for which teams are playing upon which fields. This will be completed at the end of the meeting.

Team needs confirmation for Adults 6 A-Side tournament at Dearne Welfare. Andy Clayton will agree team and submit. £50 is required for the submission fee. 

Training area requires fencing. Grass needs cutting – session to be completed by coaches and parents.

All players need to be registered through web for millennium & Charles Rice league. League starts the second week of September. 
Please download AGM Club Minutes in Word document format
